From: VANDENBERGHE Kurt (CAB-VON DER LEYEN)

Sent: lundi 22 février 2021 15:49

To: CAB VON DER LEYEN ARCHIVES

Cc: WHELAN Anthony (CAB-VON DER LEYEN); (SG)
Subject: Fwd: Letter MSF to the Presidents of the

European Commission and the European Council on COVID-19

health technologies - IP

Attachments: image001.jpg; 20210222Letter_MSF-President_EU-COVID-19 health

technologies-IP.PDF

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

Begin forwarded message:

From: < @msf.org>

Date: 22 February 2021 at 15:42:52 CET

To: "SEIBERT Bjoern (CAB-VON DER LEYEN)" < __@ec.europa.eu>,
"BERNARD Frederic (COUNCIL)" < __@european-council.europa.eu>

Cc: "VANDENBERGHE Kurt (CAB-VON DER LEYEN)" < @ec.europa.eu>,

"HAUGAARD Per (CAB-VON DER LEYEN)" < @ec.europa.eu>,

Subject: Letter MSF to the Presidents of the European Commission and the European Council on COVID-19 health technologies - IP

Dear Mr. Seibert, dear Mr. Bernard,

Please find attached a letter in which, ahead of the European Council meeting later this week, Médecins Sans Frontières' addresses the President of the European Commission Ursula Von der Leyen and the President of the European Council Charles Michel. In the letter, reiterates MSF's call on the EU to require companies and developers to openly share essential health technologies and to stop blocking the intellectual property waiver proposal on COVID-19 health technologies.

We remain at your disposal should you have any questions or need for further clarification. Additional information on MSF's position can also be found in the links below:

- MSF position on India and South Africa proposal for WTO waiver
- Myths, realities and an opportunity for governments to protect access to medical tools in a pandemic

Kind regards,

Médecins Sans Frontières | International Office
Rue de l'Arbre Bénit - Gewijde-Boomstraat 46 | 1050 Brussels | Belgium

Phone : Email : @msf.org